Oldmans Township Committee
Meeting Minutes
August 14, 2024

The regular meeting of the Oldmans Township Committee was held on August 14, 2024.  Meeting was called to order by Mayor Murphy at 7:00 pm.  This meeting was held in compliance with the Sunshine Law.  All joined in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Members Present:   		David Murphy, Dean Sparks and William Ferrell

Approval of Minutes:		July 10, 2024 Regular Meeting
				July 10, 2024 Executive Meeting
Mr. Sparks made a  motion to approve, Mr. Murphy seconded and both agreed.  Mr. Ferrell abstained.

FINANCE:

Resolution 2024-103		Certification of 2023 Municipal Audit
				There were no findings or corrections that needed to be made.
Mr. Ferrell made a motion to approve, Mr. Sparks seconded and all agreed.
								
PAYMENT OF BILLS	Mr. Ferrell made a motion to approve, Mr. Sparks seconded and all agreed.

ADMINISTRATIVE
Ordinance 2024-07	Adoption of Floodplain Management Regulations 
Public Hearing	No comment
Resolution 2024-104	Final Adoption of Ordinance 2024-07
	Mr. Sparks made a motion to approve, Mr. Ferrell seconded and all agreed.

Ordinance 2024-08	Stormwater Control – Amending Chapter 148 “Stormwater Management”
Public Hearing
Melody Reese	What is it?
Tom Tedesco	It’s an amendment to an existing ordinance.  The biggest change is for larger development (over 1 acre of land disturbance).  State is trying to make stormwater basins environmentally friendly.
 Resolution 2024-105	Final Adoption of Ordinance 2024-08
	Mr. Sparks made a motion to approve, Mr. Ferrell seconded and all agreed.

Discharge and Cancelation of Memorandum of Redevelopment Agreement with Energy Freedom Pioneers Regarding the Former Camp Pedricktown – Original Redevelopment Agreement was recorded.  This Discharge will remove the record since Energy Freedom Pioneers is no longer associated with former Camp Pedricktown.

Shared Services Agreement Between Oldmans Township and Salem County for Equipment, Labor and Services – This is a five (5) year contract with the County.  Mr. Sparks made a motion to approve, Mr. Ferrell seconded and all agreed.

78 Perkintown Road – Affordable Housing Unit – The single family house has been designated as an affordable housing unit.  The house had been offered to Habitat for Humanity which declined accepting.  The property was put out for bid (2021) and no bids were submitted.  The Committee agreed to rebid the house with the following conditions:
1. $500 minimum bid
2. Buyer has one year to commence construction/rehabilitation of the house.
3. Reverter clause if work is not started.
Mr. Sparks made a motion to approve, Mr. Ferrell seconded and all agreed.

Market to Affordable Rental Program – CGPH will be reaching out to the property owner to start the application process.  The Committee stated they were still interested in the program as long as the property maintenance issue was addressed.

PLANNING BOARD:

Resolution 2024-106	Release of $102,000 Irrevocable Standby Letter of Credit for Landscape Buffering Posted by John Manfredi and Frank Manfredi, Partners
	Mr. Tedesco explained that the letter of credit was for Phase 1 only.  When the Manfredi’s’ decide to expand their operation, another form of funding will be required.
	Mr. Ferrell made a motion to approve, Mr. Sparks seconded and all agreed.
Resolution 2024-107	Release of $35,701.85 Irrevocable Standby Letter of Credit for Site Safety and Stabilization Posted by John Manfredi and Frank Manfredi, Partners.  Same explanation as above.
	Mr. Ferrell made a motion to approve, Mr. Sparks seconded and all agreed.

AUBURN WATER

Bid Results for Chlorine Analyzer Unit – No bids were received.  Mr. Ferrell made a motion to go out to bid again, Mr. Sparks seconded and all agreed.

Resolution 2024-108	Award Contract to Vineland Environmental Laboratories
	Resolution was tabled since the contractor did not forward a proposal as requested.

EMERGENCY SERVICES:

American Recovery Program Funding – The Committee reviewed a chart that Ms. Elwell had prepared.  The chart showed what has been encumbered and what has been spent so far.  Auburn Fire Company has requested a change in their purchases and would now like to use the funds toward a new floor and generator.  Mr. Sparks and Mr. Murphy decided to check with Ms. Elwell to see if floors would be considered a safety related item.  Mr. Ferrell abstained from the discussion.

Junior Membership Application for Auburn Volunteer Fire Co: Lucas Woronicak – Mr. Sparks made a motion to approve, Mr. Murphy seconded and both agreed.  Mr. Ferrell abstained.

PUBLIC COMMENTS

Steve Baker	Suggested that Resolution 2024-106 & 107 be clarified to state for Phase 1 only release.
Melinda Taylor	The actual letter of credit did not specify Phase 1.  Property owner will obtain another one when ready to build again.
Justin Adams	Wanted to know status of 191 N. Railroad.
Joe DiNicola	Court date has been set for September 20th to remove tenants from the property.
Justin Adams	Wanted to know status of illegal campground on Route 130.
Melinda Taylor	Was taken back to court last week but didn’t show up.  A bench warrant was issued.
Kevin Norton	Wanted to know who was responsible for the fencing at the DOD.  There are trees growing through the fence.
Melinda Taylor	Property will be developed in the future and fence will probably be removed.  Property owner has approval from the Planning Board.  Letter will be sent.
CLOSED TO PUBLIC

Tom Tedesco	New Jersey American Water fixed the hole in Carolina Drive.  Did a great job.

Dean Sparks	First Baptist Church will continue to need to use the municipal building for their services since the septic system is not completed yet.
	Salem County fair was held last week with lower attendance due to weather.
	School would like to hold their meetings in townhall but there are technology issues that need to be addressed.
	School new hires:  Business Administrator, IT and custodian.  Nancy Taylor announced her retirement the end of the 2024/2025 school year.  Debbie Gaston resigned as a bus driver.  B R Williams was hired to do the bus run at the cost of $82,200.
	Property taxes are by August 30th.

Bill Ferrell	Signed an updated service agreement with Natural System Utilities.
	Spoke with the County regarding the water drainage and ditch at Pedricktown-Woodstown Road.  County was not allowed to address the ditch due to turtle habitat.  The County will apply again this time stating only partially clearing the ditch, not all the way to the creek.

Dave Murphy	4-way stop signs were installed at the intersection of Pedricktown-Woodstown Road and Pointers-Auburn Road.  The warning signs will be up for 30 days.  Once that intersection is functioning, the County will move on to the intersection of Pedricktown-Woodstown Road and Pennsville-Auburn Road to make another 4-way stop.
	Was trying to find out from the County when Perkintown Road will be repaired by the collapsed drainage pipe.
	Straughns Mill will be repaved beginning at the Route 295 ramp to Pennsville-Auburn Road.  Waiting for the bid to be awarded by the County.
	
EXECUTIVE SESSION:
Resolution 2024-109  	Contract Negotiations – NJ DEP Service Line Requirements
(7:45 pm)		Contract Negotiations - Affordable Housing Purchase Consideration
Litigation – Zoning Violations
	Mr.  Sparks made a motion to approve, Mr. Ferrell seconded and all agreed.

SUMMARY OF EXECUTIVE:
(8:55 pm)

Affordable Housing – discussion was held about the possibility of future affordable housing opportunities.
Auburn Water – discussion was held about service line replacement and improvements.
Litigation – discussion was held about possible violation resolutions.

A motion was made by Mr. Sparks to authorize Melinda Taylor to act on behalf of the municipality to seek potential purchases for affordable housing units.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Ferrell and agreed to by all.

There being no further business, on a motion from Mr. Ferrell, seconded by Mr. Sparks and all agreed to adjourn the meeting at 8:57 pm.
Respectfully Submitted,



Melinda Taylor
Municipal Clerk




